

Lea Endowed CE Primary School
Newsletter No 21
Friday 22nd March 2019
Our theme this half term is HOPE



This week, the children have been working hard to complete assessments, which helps the class teachers to know how the children are progressing in their learning and to then plan for future teaching and learning, which best suits the needs of the children. One of the best ways you can support your child's overall progress is to ensure they are reading a wide variety of books regularly at home and also to support them in learning their times tables fluently. The evidence that children make the greatest progress when parents are involved and interested in their learning, is overwhelming. By your reading and discussing the contents of their books, and giving your support with homework, your child is given a much greater opportunity to succeed.

On Wednesday the Year 3 and 4 children had a wonderful adventure day at Borwick Hall. Many of them showed great resilience and overcame some fears and challenges so a big Well Done for demonstrating that "I can" attitude.

## Mrs Seagrave's Good Manners Award

Congratulations to **Jessica in Y6** who won my Good Manners Award last week, as she has been noticed by staff in and around school for using lovely manners and showing a helpful and respectful attitude. Keep your light shining, Jess!



## **Dates to Remember:**

**Thursday 28**<sup>th</sup> **March** Choose Love- Refugee Lent appeal – **WEAR SOMETHING RED** £2 donation (£1 for dressing up and up to £1 for buying Choose Love crafts handmade in school)



**Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> April** – Mothers' Day – Afternoon Tea KS1 2:00-2:30pm , KS2 2:30-3:00pm **Monday 8<sup>th</sup> April** - Easter Activity Day

Wednesday 10<sup>th</sup> April at 9:30am- Easter Celebration Service

Thursday 11<sup>th</sup> April - Easter Egg and Bonnets competition — all entries will be judged and prizes awarded.

Thursday 11th April - School closes for the Easter holiday at 2pm

Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> April at 8:55am - School reopens for the Summer term

## **ROAD SAFETY!**

We have had phone calls from members of the public who are very concerned about adults and children crossing the roads at the Hoyles Lane stretch of road. Please take extra care as there was a near miss this week!

## **Life Education Bus**

The Life Education Mobile classroom will be visiting school on Tuesday 29th and Wednesday 30th April. This will provide the new Relationships Education programme aimed at improving children's health, mental will be asking for a donation to help fund this wonderful learning opportunity. A permission letter, with more details to follow...



Thank you for your support, CM Seagrave

